
Exhibit 1 to Ordinance 1854 
Clarifying Language for Implementation of  

Amendment #1 to the 2022 Salary Ordinance 
 

Positions listed on Exhibit A: Pay Ranges for Classified Employees, Grades 4 and 12 

through 18 will be paid at least the minimum amount listed on the matrix and no more than the 

maximum amount listed.  

The following applies to all positions listed on Exhibit A: Pay Ranges for Classified 

Employees, Grades 6 through 11 and Exhibit B: Pay Step and Grade for Sworn Police Officers. 

1. Movement from one step to the next is based on years of service in the position.  

2. New employees who are not sworn officers may begin at step 1, 2, or 3 of their grade. 

Employees do not move beyond step 3 until the start of their 6th year.  

3. Probationary, 2nd Class, and 1st Class Police Officers are each considered a different 

position, and an employee can be hired in at whichever he or she qualifies for based on 

State of Indiana and Departmental regulations.  

4. If a cost-of-living increase is given, all employees will receive it at the same time 

regardless of time in position.  

5. Pay rates must be at one of the defined steps of the pay matrix with exception of Item 6. 

6. As the new steps are implemented, some employees will not be eligible for a wage 

increase and the wages of some of these employees will be at or above their step of the 

current pay grade for their position. Employees in this situation will not suffer reductions 

in pay. However, they shall not be eligible for an increase in their current base wage until 

subsequent adjustments to the pay scale or their years of service cause their salary or 

hourly wages to fall within the range for their job grade. At times in the past, employees 

in this situation were eligible for an annual percentage lump-sum payment based on any 

approved cost-of-living adjustment. Cost-of-living adjustments were made in January 

2022 for all employees. There will be no lump-sum payments made as part of Ordinance 

1854. 

 

 


